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Minutes of the meeting of the Environment and Facilities Committee of the Parish Council held on Monday 27th November 2023 at 7.00pm. This meeting was held in the Claydon Room.
PRESENT
 In the Chair:

Nick Spenceley
Councillors:

Simon Burwood 

Mike Hall



Anne Beale 



Nikki Swindle

Officers:
Amanda Hilton -Clerk 
Apologies:          
Cllr Michael Edwards Cllr John Harrison
Absent:
0
Public                     0
It was noted that this meeting was being recorded. 
23/276
Chairmans Welcome 

The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting.
23/277
Apologies 



Apologies were received from Cllr Edwards and Cllr Harrison.
23/278
Minutes 



Members considered approving the minutes of the last meeting held on 

Monday 23rd October 2023 were received. It was RESOLVED the minutes of the meeting held on Monday 23rd October 2023 be approved and confirmed.
23/279
Interests



None declared.
23/280
Public Participation.

None 
23/281
Plantation Hall.

a) Members considered any actions to be taken.

Members received an update from Cllr Hall with regards to the website who thanked the Clerk for all her hard work. The Chairman thanked Cllr Hall for assisting the Clerk with this task.
Members considered purchase of a floor cleaner for the main hall at an approximate cost of £605.00 plus VAT.  Cllr Burwood PROPOSED to purchase a floor cleaner for the main hall at an approximate cost of £605.00 plus VAT. SECONDED by Cllr Hall.  It was RESOLVED to purchase a floor cleaner for the main hall at a cost of £605.00 plus VAT.

Members considered a request from the Editor of Heybridge Life to merge the Heybridge Life with the Maldon Life due to costs. Members RESOLVED they were happy to merge the Heybridge Life with the Maldon Life. 

b) Members considered plans to officially open the extension on Tuesday 2nd January 2024. It was RESOLVED to open the extension on Tuesday 2nd January 2024 at 3.00pm.

c) Members noted the first stage works to the goal mouths had begun and work would be monitored.

23/282
Amenity Areas

a) Members considered any actions to be taken.

Members noted the Community Engagement Officer had arranged a meeting with residents with regards to Honey Bee Orchard.
23/283
Groundsmen Contracts

a) Members considered any issues and actions to be taken.
Members noted that Andy from Skippers had confirmed that he would be willing to meet with the Chair of the Committee and the Clerk in the New Year.
Members noted that Skippers had kindly donated a Christmas Tree for the front of Plantation Hall for councils Christmas Wish Tree.

Members considered seeking quotations to remove the damaged bench at the bottom of the steps up to King George V Field. It was RESOLVED to get three quotations to remove and replace the damage bench at the bottom of the steps up to King George V Field. 

Members were asked to consider seeking quotations to remove the damaged bench at the top of the steps on King George V Field due to damage. It was RESOLVED to remove the damaged bench at the top of the steps on King George V Field and for the Clerk to report back to members with costings of replacement benches. 
23/284
Improvements within the Parish 

a) Members considered any issues and actions to be taken. 
Members received a report from the Clerk with regards to Section 40 of the Natural Environment and Rural Communities Act 2006 and the duty the Parish Council has to show its consideration for conserving biodiversity.  It was RESOLVED members would review the draft plan and policies and give feedback to the Clerk prior to the consideration deadline of 1st January 2024. 
Members noted the Clerk had been made aware of a piece of land for sale known as the Towers, Goldhanger Road and noted the land was due to be sold by auction on the 6th December 2023. 

Members RESOLVED to register an interest in the auction with a view to possible purchase. 

Members considered purchase of Wheelie bin stickers for a pilot scheme to be carried out in Holloway Road, Goldhanger Road and Colchester Road. Members considered the costs involved and it was RESOLVED to purchase 1000 stickers. The Clerk recommended a disclaimer be drafted to ensure those residents to receive stickers were aware the bins must not become a permanent feature outside of their properties and must only be placed outside for collection day. 

b) Members considered dates for the New Year New Start litter pick and considered an action plan. It was RESOLVED to hold the New Year New Start litter pick on Saturday 27th January 2024 with a 10.30am start. 
c) Members considered a request from the Community Engagement Officer for a bleed kit for the parish council vehicle at a cost of £102.00. It was RESOLVED Cllr Swindle would hold a raffle to fund raise towards the cost. 

23/285
Heybridge Helping Hand

a) Members noted funding had been received to support the winter warmth programme and the Community Engagement Officer had set dates for Community Cosy Days and more details were to follow.
b) Members were reminded the Clerk and Chairman of the Committee had delegated responsibility with regards to the day to day operation and administration of the lunch club.
23/286
Future Meetings

a) The next meeting of the Planning Committee of the Parish Council will be held on Monday 4th December 2023 at 7.30pm.

b) The next meeting of the Events Committee will be held on Monday 11th December 2023 at 7.30pm 

c)The next meeting of the Parish Council will be held on Monday 15th January 2024 at 7.30pm. 
The meeting closed at 7.50pm
Signed 
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